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By working together with our local hospitals, we have
changed facilities for wheelchair users to make them
more accessible. 

“I’m in a wheelchair and
can’t use the foot pedal

bin in the hospitals
disabled toilet” –

service user 

“The new bins have arrived
and have been placed in

all of our communal
disabled toilets” – 
service provider 

This outcome will make positive changes to experiences of 3100 people*
in Dartford, Gravesham and Swanley. 



On the 3rd of May, Healthwatch Kent visited Kent and Canterbury hospital. 
We spoke to Eppie, a wheelchair user in the hospital, who told us her visit there
had mostly been fine apart from her experience in the accessibility toilet. She told
us how the bin in the toilet is pedal activated and that she can’t open it. She
explained the lid had no lip to be opened by hand and so she’d had to pry it
open, this involved putting her hands in the bin and exposing them to the waste
inside. 

After hearing this, we immediately raised the issue with the patient experience
team at East Kent Hospitals. The team acknowledged that this did not meet their
accessibility standards and was bad practice for hygiene and infection control.
An update from the team quickly followed to confirm a plan was being put
together to address the issue. 

After discovering this issue at Kent and Canterbury Hospital, we attended a
patient support group in Tonbridge and used the accessibility toilet issue as an
example of how Healthwatch can make a difference and share people’s
concerns with decision makers.  

Mark, one of the attendees was upset to learn of the issue with the bins. When
passing by Pembury Hospital in Tunbridge Wells on his way home, he checked
whether accessibility toilets there had the same bin. Mark emailed us with photos
of the same foot pedal bins being used in Pembury hospital. 
We started to wonder whether this issue was persistent across the whole of Kent.
We raised the issue with the patient experience teams at Maidstone and
Tunbridge Wells Trust and Dartford and Gravesham Trust, asking them to
investigate the issue across their hospitals. Patient experience teams across Kent
informed us that this was a consistent issue across all hospitals, and each trust
agreed to formulate a plan to address this issue and introduce more suitable
bins to the accessibility toilets. 
Dartford and Gravesham NHS Trust have since been in touch to confirm a
suitable bin replacement has been found and is now being used in all of their
communal disabled toilets. 

East Kent Hospitals and Maidstone and Tunbridge Wells NHS Trusts continue to
hold internal discussions around the bins issue, and we are awaiting an update
regarding implementation across their hospital sites. 

*We have estimated that there are 3100 wheelchair users in the Dartford, Gravesham and Swanley area
of Kent. We reached this estimation using data from KMICB Wheelchair service update January 2021 and
recent census data. 
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